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Race Change Possible 
After Council Elections 

By Sam Frear 
Enurald lUporUr 

Tuesday's elections of Eugene 
city council members may cause 

rignificant changes in that body's 
view to the Millrace restoration 
program. 

There are six candidates for 
the four vacancies in the city 
council. Of the six. only one has 
gone on record as favoring, with- 
out qualifications, the restora- 
tion of the Millrace. 

One other Is regarded by Kieth 
Fennell, president of the Eugene 
Millrace association, as being 
partial to the program. The other 
four offer several reservations to 
any plan to put water back into 
the race. 

Benefits Too Few 
The principal objection of- 

fered by these candidates is that 
the Millrace, if restored, would 
benpfit too few and be virtually 
Inaccessible to the public. 

Carl Koppe. Incumbent from 
the first ward, i* running unop- 
posed and is regarded by Fennell 
ay a friend of the Millrace pro- 
gram. 

In the second ward, Eyler 
Brown, associate professor of 
architecture, is opposing War- 
ren Shinier, grocery store owner. 

Brown is the only candidate fa- 
voring Millrace restoration with- 
out reservations. Shisler is "not 
in favor of maintaining the Mill- 
race In its present condition." 

Kestoration, If Keasonablc 
Shisler says that he is inter- 

ested in the expansion of Eugene 
parks and that he would approve 
Millrace restoration if it were 
at a "reasonable" cost. Shisler 
hesitates giving wholehearted en- 
dorsement of the Millrace project 
because he feels most of the 
benefit of the Kace would be re- 
ceived by adjacent residents. 

This objection was also offered 
by Larry Watson, ward 3 in- 
cumbent running for re-election 
without opposition. Watson op- 
poses restoration unless the 
stream is to bo made available 
to all of the public. 

Denies Kace Not Available 
Fennell denied that the Mill- 

race is available only to nearby 
residents. He argued that the 
Millrace facilities will be as 

Queen Voting 
lsNov.9,10,11 

All-campus elections to select 
a Homecoming queen will be held 
Nov. 9, 10 and 11. 

The 'five finalists for the title 
and their sponsors are Ann Erick- 
son, freshmen men s dorms. Kap- 
pa Kappa Gamma and Sigma Al- 
pha Epsilon; Patty Fagan, Sigma 
Chi, Chi Psi, Pi Kappa Alpha, 
Delta Tau Delta and Phi Kappa 
Psi; Audrey Mistretta, Univer- 
sity house; Lois Powell, Sigma 
Nu and Delta Gamma, and Mary 
Jane Rud, Sigma Alpha Mu. 

Winner of the elections will 
be announced at the variety show, 
Friday, Nov. 12 and will be 
crowned during halftime cere- 
monies at the Washington state 
eollege-Oregon football game, 
Saturday, Nov. 13. She will reign 
over all Homecoming weekend 
events including the dance, bar- 
beque luncheon, bonfire, noise 
parade, football game and variety 
show. 

Alumni will be special guests at 
_ 

all Homecoming activities, which 
will center around the theme 
"Sh-Boom, Hello. Hello Again.” 
A total of 528 Oregon alumni 
registered during the weekend 
last year. 

available to the public as any 
other Eugene park. 

To enjoy a city park, Fennel! 
maintained that "you have to go 
there.” And once there, anyone 
can nee an much of the Millrace 
and use ita facilities an much as 

nearby residents, Fennell said. 
Two Claim it inaccessible 

Two candidates from the fourth 
ward feel that this is not the 
case. Ray Siegenthaler, insur- 
ance firm partner, and Robert 
Hartman, partner in Claypool's 
drugstore on campus, both offer 
objections to the Millrace based 
on the inaccessibility idea. 

Fennell, however, claims that 
there are many places of access 

to the Millrace. He pointed to 
the city owned park facilities at 
the headwaters as a place for 
public enjoyment of the Race if 
water is restored. 

Co-op Store 
Boss Named 

Appointment of a new mana- 

ger for the Webfoot Consumers 
Co-op. student-owned grocery at 
the University’s Amazon hous- 
ing project, was announced Fri- 
day by the Co-op board of direc- 
tors. 

He is Lloyd DeLess, who has 
been in the grocery business dur- 
ing the past 27 years and at one 

time owned and operated his 
own store in Eugene. Now em- 

ployed at the 19th Street Market, 
DeLess will assume his new du- 
ties Nov. 1. 

DeLess replaces Norm Peter- 
son, senior in geology, who re- 
cently resigned to devote full 
time to his studies. Peterson has 
served as Co-op manager for the 
past year. 

According to Charles Hawkes. 
president of the Co-op board, 
the appointment of DeLess rep- 
resents a departure from past 
policy of hiring student man- 

agers. Hawkes said four students 
who applied for the position were 
not considered by the board as 

properly qualified. 
Hawkes also noted that the 

Co-op has grown, since its be- 
ginning two years ago, to a 

$50,000 a year business, and 
pointed out that during the past 
year the Co-op has paid off its 
purchase loan and is now oper- 
ating “in the black.” 

Hawkes said success of the 
Co-op is “in no small way” due 
to Peterson s management dur- 
ing that time. 

Panel to Discuss 
States'Rights Plan 

(jwen Roberts, a reel'd mem- 
ber of the US Supreme court, 
will be featured as a member of 
a panel which will discuss 
"States’ Rights and the Supreme 
Court,” on the University of 
Oregon radio forum tonight. 

Other members of the panel 
include: Kenneth O’Connell, pro- 
fessor of law; E. S. Wengert, 
head of the political science de- 
partment, and Orlando J. Hollis, 
dean of the school of law. 

The forum program will be 
broadcast over radio station 
KOAC at 8.30 p.m. 

Dos Possos Talks 
Monday, Tuesday 

John Dos Passos, noted Amer- 
ican author, will speak on the 
University campus next Monday 
and Tuesday. 

Dos Passos’ visit in being spon- 
sored by he Failing Distinguish- 
ed Lectures committee. This is 
the first lecture tour for Dos 
Passos, and includes speaking en- 

gagements at 25 universities. 
He will speak in the Student 

Union Ballroom Monday at 8 p.m. 
on the subject "Jefferson Today." 
Tuesday he will be guest at a 

coffee hour held in the SU at 
4 p.m. 

Barrister, Beta 
Pictures Planned 

Members of Barrister Inn and 
Beta Theta Pi are scheduled to 
have their pictures taken for the 
Oregana today, according to John 
Shaffer, photography editor. 

Clothing for men’s pictures will 
be dark suits, dark ties, and white 
shirts. Pin stripe suits are not 
acceptable. 

The week’s picture schedule 
follows: 

Tuesday—Alpha hall and Alpha 
Tau Omega. 

Wednesday—Delta Tau Delta 
and Delta Upsilon. 

Thursday—Gamma hall and 
Hunter. 

Friday—French. 

Vets Must Report Now 
To Receive Payments 

Korean veteran students must 
call at the Registrar’s office to- 
day or Tuesday in order to in- 
sure November payments, the 
Veterans administration has an- 
nounced. 

The deadline for monthly at- 
tendance reports has been short- 
ened in order to insure that vet- 
erans’ payments, due Nov. 20, 
will be issued on time. 

Student Union to Celebrate 
Fourth Birthday with Party 

The Student Union will cele- 
brate its fourth birthday with a 

party to be held in the fishbowl 
Wednesday afternoon. 

A birthday cake will be cut by 
Bob Pollock, SU board chairman, 
and Donna Shaffer, directorate 
chairman. Free coffee will be 
served. 

The Student Union was offi- 
cially opened on Sept. 27, 1950 
following 27 years of fund rais- 
ing and work. The building was 

begun in 1948 and completed in 
the late summer of 1950. 

Named after Donald M. Erb, 
president of the University from 
1938 until his death in 1943, the 
two million dollar structure is the 
result of many fund raising cam- 

paigns that first started in 1923. 
The SU represents a central- 

ization of campus activities. It 

now houses the offices of the 
Oregana, ASUO, YMCA, the traf- 
fic court and other student func- 
tions that were once scheduled in 
Gerlinger annex, the Side, Mc- 
Arthur court and any other places 
where meeting room could be 
found. 

Now a campus meeting place, 
the SU offers many facilities for 
the student that were unknown 
on the campus until the building 
opened. 

The SU also symbolizes the 
shift of the center of campus ac- 
tivities. The University seal, the 
Hello walk, and the Senior bench 
at one time were all located on 
the old campus. Through the 
years and' with the advent of the 
SU, campus activities and tradi- 
tions have become consolidated 
in their southward movements. 

Freshman Candidates 
To Address Assembly 

Freshmen elections will get 
underway tonight when candi- 
dates who have filed for office 
apeak in the Student Union. Hol- 
lis Ransom. ASUO vice-president, 
announced Sunday night that 18 
freshman have filed petitions. 

The deadline for petitions is 
not until ft p.m. Wednesday, but 
only those who have turned in 
petitions by 6 p.m. today will be 
able to appear at the election 
assembly. The candidates may 
speak for three minutes, Ransom 
said. 

Frcithmpn to Fleet Four 
Freshman and graduate stu- 

dents will elect officers Nov. 10. 
Freshmen will elect a president, 
vice-president and two represen- 
tatives. Graduates will select only 
a representative. Petitions arc 
available on the third floor of the 
SU and should be returned to the 
ASUG petition box. 

This will be the first election 
in which the divided ballot has; 
been used since the present ASUO 
constitution went into effect. 
With the divided ballot, candi- 
dates indicate if they are run- 

ning for president or representa- 
tive. Then the preferential sys- 
tem is used to elect the two rep- 
resentative^ the president and 
the vice-president. 
System Defeated Representatives 

For the past few years, no such 
indication could be officially made 
and under the preferential sys- 
tem the top four candidates for 
the presidential post were elect- 
ed. This system usually defeated 
the candidates for representative. 

A constitutional amendment 
passed last spring effected the 
change in the freshman ballot. 
After the top two candidates for 
president are elected, the rest of 
the candidates for president are 
declared defeated and the repre- 
sentative candidates' ballots are 
counted. 

Two Tables Speed Up Process 
Another new feature of this 

year's election is two booths or 
tables at each polling place in- 
stead of one, a move designed to 
speed up the voting process. Bal- 
lots will be picked up in one 
spot and deposited in another, 
thus easing the congestion and 

YW Sponsors 
Political Talk 

W. H. Stephenson, acting head 
of the history department, will 
give a talk on "What the Re- 
publican and Democratic Parties 
Stand For’’ today at 8 p.m. in 
the Student Union. 

The discussion is sponsored by 
the YWCA public affairs com- 
mission as one of its programs 
intended to offer students a bet- 
ter understanding of public af- 
fairs. 

Stephenson’s talk is open to all 
students and all those interested 
in knowing the basic principles 
of the Republican and Demo- 
cratic parties are urged to 
attend. 

UO Biologists Journey 
To Black Canyon Camp 

Black canyon forest camp 
above Lookout point dam was 
the site of the biology dub’s first 
field trip of the school year Sat- 
urday. 

B. H. McConnaughey and James 
Kezer, both assistant professors 
of biology, accompanied the 
group and collected specimens for 
research projects. 

Student members participating 
in the trip were Dick Lyons, 
Peggy Copple, Betty Wiese and 
Ellen Wheeler. 

confusion around polling places 
between class periods. 

Candidates for the graduate 
student representative are John 
Whitty, Felicia Henderson and 
Virgil Elkinton. 

Seeking the freshman presi- 
dency are: Skip Squires, Dick 
Stables, Robert Morrell, Bill Stan- 

Freshmen Hold 
Assembly Tonight 

Freshman women will be al- 
lowed to stay out until 8 p.m. 
and freshman men will be ex- 
cused from dormitory meetings 
this evening so that they may 
attend the election assembly, 
according to Hollis Ransom, 
ASL'O vice-president. Ransom 
said that he had cleared the 
changes with the office of stu- 
dent affairs. 

ard, John Shea, Dick Pruitt and 
Dick Porter. 

Candidates for freshman rep- 
resentative are: Nancy Hogerton, 
James Carter, Donald Morrow 
Peck, Joan Kraus, Myrtle John- 
son, Joan Rainville, Doris Allen, 
Max Olson, Nancy Marstra, 
Wayne Medford and Jerry Hirsch. 

Professor Authors 
Scientific Article 

An article by B. H. McCon- 
naughey, assistant professor of 
biology and his wife has been 
published in the Scientific month- 
ly for November. 

The article was entitled 
"Strange Life of the Dicyemid 
Mesozoa,” and deals with one of 
the most controversial groups in 
the animal kingdom, the dicye- 
mids. Dicyemids are small worms 
which inhabit the kidneys of oe- 

topi and squid. 

Journal to Award 
$1000 Essay Prize 

A grand prize of $1000 will 
be awarded by the Foreign Serv- 
ice Journal for the top essay on 
“The Organization of American 
Representation Abroad.” 

A special student award will 
also be given to the student who 
wins first prize in the contest, 
according to the magazine's con- 
test committee. 

All manuscripts arc to be 
mailed to the Foreign Service 
Journal, contest committee, 1908 
G St., N.W., Washington 6, D.C., 
before December 15. 

Oregana Pictures 
To be Sold in SU 

Glossy prints of photographs 
used in last year’s Oregana will 
be sold this week on the first 
floor of the Student Union, ac- 

cording to Sharon Snyder, direc- 
tor of the sale. 

Prints will be indexed by ac- 

tivities, and students will be list- 
ed by their living organizations. 
Photos will cost from 10 cents 
to 50 cents, depending on the 
size. 

The Oregana office also an- 

nounced that students may sub- 
mit photos ot campus life for 
publication in the 1955 Oregana. 
Snapshots may be turned in at 
the Oregana office in the SU. 
Photos which are not used will 
be returned to the contributor. 

Students who submit photos 
should clip a sheet with their 
name, campus address and phone 
number to the photo. 


